CIVIC CENTER RESIDENTS COALITION
180 Park Row, 3B
New York, NY   10038
September 4, 2009
 
 
Ms. Amanda Burden, Chairperson
City Planning Commission
22 Reade Street
New York, NY  10007
Dear Ms. Burden:
We are writing today regarding the development of the eastern side of the Bowery that has escaped the recent LES/East Village Rezoning.  We support the East Bowery Preservation Plan.    As a community coalition we are deeply concerned that our adjoining neighborhood is being redeveloped without careful analysis of its historical integrity or the devastating impact that is already occurring as rents soar, tenements are demolished, and residents and small businesses are displaced.  Construction of an 18-story luxury hotel at 89 Bowery, for example, so destabilized two adjacent buildings that 60 residents and a popular restaurant are now homeless.  These residents and businesses have helped build our neighborhood, and should not be ground under the wheels of "progress." 
 
Our coalition was formed after 9/11 to deal with the street shutdowns that have dramatically increased traffic congestion and air/noise pollution in Chinatown and the Civic Center area.   As you know, the Bowery corridor is crisscrossed by traffic from the Manhattan Bridge, Brooklyn Bridge and Holland Tunnel.  The impact of this congestion will increase dramatically in the next few years with the reconstruction of Chatham Square, the Brooklyn Bridge Reconstruction, the replacement of the Water Tunnel at the Bowery/Chatham Square and the closure of Fulton Street for reconstruction until 2014 leaving only Canal and Worth Streets for crosstown traffic --  already bearing more traffic than it was intended after the closures of Park Row and Pearl Street.  Unbridled development on the Bowery without careful study of the impact of high rise developments will further degrade the quality of life in this neighborhood that has already been designated one of the traffic and asthma "hot spots" in the city.
We urge you to support low-rise contextual zoning to preserve this historic and important part of New York’s architectural and cultural heritage.  We urge you to support the East Bowery Preservation Plan.
Sincerely,
Jeanie Chin
Civic Center Residents Coalition
